Kenai River Rotary Club of Soldotna

Minutes from the meeting of 6-5-06

Don Jose’s Restaurant, Soldotna

Attendees:  Kirsten Lambert, Sandra Ghormley, Gregory Weissenberg, Dennis Ghormley, Jane Little, Noko Yoshida

The meeting began promptly at 7:00 p.m. with a discussion of the requirements for a new club to charter.  Kirsten Lambert agreed to develop a checklist but said that one of the main requirements is 20 members.  Application has been made to obtain a provisional status.  The group agreed that it would not take much effort to reach 20 members.  Each one would be required to fill out a personal profile, and to pay $15.  We will most likely adopt the standard Rotary Club bylaws.

Obtaining a provisional status for the club allows other Rotarians to make-up attendance at our meetings.

It was unanimously agreed that the official name of the club will be the Kenai River Rotary Club of Soldotna.  Although, it is recognized that Rotary International will have the final approval. 

It was also agreed that Kirsten Lambert will assume the role of club President, Gregory Weissenberg will take the role of Vice President; Sandra Ghormley will be the club Secretary and the President Elect; Dennis Ghormley will be the first Sargeant at Arms; and if Olga agrees, she will be the club Treasurer.

The club will continue to meet at Don José’s in Soldotna on a weekly basis, Mondays, at 6:30 p.m. with the official meeting starting at 7:00 p.m.  The room is not private but okay for now due to the fact that the restaurant does not require us to order nor pay for a meal.  More suitable meeting locations will be investigated.  

The importance of low dues and fees was stressed in order to be attractive to new Rotarians.  The group unanimously agreed to $300 annually to be billed on a quarterly basis at $75. This covers the $103 dues to RI and the District, $100 for the Paul Harris sustaining membership, and $97 for club dues.
It was agreed that the club will conduct business according to Roberts Rules of  Order, and will rule by majority vote.      

There was a discussion about how to attract members and the group reached a decision that a reception would be a great kick off.  Kirsten and Sandra had previously worked on a list of people in the community that could be invited. The list was 120 names.  It was agreed that the core members should review the list and then hand deliver invitations.

The sponsoring clubs are Soldotna Rotary, Kenai Rotary, Homer-Kachemak Rotary Club and Homer Downtown Rotary clubs. We will ask each club to donate seed money to our bank account to purchase supplies and materials needed to get started such as flags, banner, bell, cash box, and lectern.  The Ghormleys will donate a club gavel.

A list of the Rotary brochures and fliers will be developed by Kirsten.
Discussion of fundraiser was tabled until next meeting.

A calendar of activities and events from June 2006 to December 2006 will be maintained by the club Secretary.

We adjourned at approximately 8:30 p.m.

